
From: Hanson, Sydney (DAHP)
To: Kelly Bacon (CD)
Cc: kate@yakama.com; "steve@snoqualmietribe.us"; Guy Moura (HSY)
Subject: Kittitas County_Brown Setback Variance (VA-20-00001)_Inadvertent Discovery Plan Requested (DAHP Project

Tracking # 2020-06-03866)
Date: Wednesday, June 10, 2020 8:12:44 AM
Attachments: 2020-06-03866_061020_IDP Requested.pdf

Good morning Kelly,
 
Attached is our letter regarding the project referenced in the subject line. Please contact me with
any questions.
 
All the best,
 
Sydney Hanson, MA | Transportation Archaeologist
(preferred pronouns: she / her)
360.586.3082 (office) | 360.280.7563 (cell) | sydney.hanson@dahp.wa.gov
 
Department of Archaeology & Historic Preservation | www.dahp.wa.gov 
1110 Capitol Way S, Suite 30 | Olympia WA 98501
PO Box 48343 | Olympia WA 98504-8343
 
*Please note that all DAHP employees are currently working remotely as a precaution against COVID-19. This
means that correspondence, phone calls, and the processing of invoices/payments may be delayed. I will be
checking my office voicemail frequently. Please call my cell for immediate assistance. Thank you for your patience
and understanding.
 
P please consider the environment before printing this email
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June 10, 2020 


 
Kelly Bacon 
Planner I 
Kittitas County Community Development Services 
411 N. Ruby Street, Ste 2 
Ellensburg, WA 98926 
 
In future correspondence please refer to: 
Project Tracking Code:        2020-06-03866 
Property: Kittitas County_Brown Setback Variance (VA-20-00001) 
Re:          Inadvertent Discovery Plan Requested 
 
Dear Kelly Bacon: 
 
Thank you for contacting the Washington State Historic Preservation Officer (SHPO) and 
Department of Archaeology and Historic Preservation (DAHP) and providing documentation 
regarding the above referenced project. A desktop review of our Statewide Predictive Model has 
identified the proposed project area as having high potential for archaeological resources. 
However, due to the small footprint of the project, DAHP is not requesting a cultural resources 
survey at this time. We do ask that you prepare an inadvertent discovery plan (IDP) and prepare 
construction crews for the possibility of encountering archaeological material during ground 
disturbing activities. We also recommend consultation with the concerned Tribes' cultural 
committees and staff regarding cultural resource issues.   
 
These comments are based on the information available at the time of this review and on behalf 
of the SHPO in conformance with Washington State law. Should additional information become 
available, our assessment may be revised. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this project. Should you have any questions, 
please feel free to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 


 
 
Sydney Hanson 
Transportation Archaeologist 
(360) 586-3082 
Sydney.Hanson@dahp.wa.gov 






